
 BOLINAS COMMUNITY PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT     

  BCPUD        BOX 390       270 ELM ROAD   BOLINA CALIFORNIA 94924         415 868 1224 

COMMITTEE MINUTES 

Meeting of the Resident Permit Parking Plan Committee of the Board of 

Directors 

                                   01.24.23 4:00 pm                 Location: Via Zoom 

 
Committee Members: Bruce Bowser (Chair), Sherry Hirsch (Secretary), Chuck McParland, Al 
Minvielle 
 
AGENDA 
1. Call to Order. At 4:06 pm using zoom 
 
2.  Roll. All members present. 
 
3. Follow up to BCPUD re: county plan for development of parking ordinances. 
Discussion centered on Supervisor Dennis Rodoni’s presentation of the county plan for the permit 
program at the 1/18/23 BCPUD meeting. At that time, he was joined in the discussion by Lt. 
Heather Rock, the Sheriff’s new West County Area Commander. The permit plan appears to be 
moving forward. BCPUD is waiting to hear from the County Counsel as to whether they can issue 
the permits. BCPUD staff met with Marin County Sheriff’s Office (MCSO) staff who described the 
responsibilities related to issuing permits. It did not appear as an administrative burden and since 
it would involve more work to charge fees, BCPUD Manager Blackman indicated that it would be 
better if the county would contribute the small dollar amount needed for the program. Supervisor 
Rodoni agreed to this idea. He also said that he believed that the Coastal Commission would 
allow the ordinance. 
 
Supervisor Rodoni also stated, as he had before, that Measure X would not be renewed but 
allowed to sunset in November. Lt. Rock stated the MCSO point of view that it was not 
enforceable and could not continue because of that issue. 
 
With the sunsetting of Measure X we do not have a plan for the rest of Bolinas – the county park 
side of Brighton and the other parts of the Measure X area. Although Wharf Road is shown to be 
included in the permit program it will have to abide by the parameters set by the county which 
would be difficult given the current street configuration and variety of uses on Wharf Road. 
Residents on that street would be consulted before any plan would go forward. Member Minvielle 
reiterated that without a plan, the town will once again most likely be inundated by campers. A 
permit program that only covers one half of one street is not a substitute for our current ordinance 
when it sunsets. 
 
The idea of adding a 22-foot vehicle length to an ordinance came up at the board meeting. 
Member Hirsch was going to follow up with Supervisor Rodoni to see what would be possible. It 
was decided to report on this idea at the 2/15 BCPUD board meeting.  
 
4. Approve Minutes of December 16, 2022 meeting (m/McParland, s/ Minvielle), all in favor. 
 
5. Community Expression. Jennie Pfeiffer participated in the meeting to announce a community 
meeting on February 8 at the Community Center. Our committee is invited to participate as are 
other community projects. The main focus of the meeting would be the Waterhouse building 
situation. Several members said that they would participate. 
 
6.  Future Meeting Dates. Monday February 13 at 4 p.m.  
 
7. Adjournment. At 5:40p.m. (m/Hirsch, s/Bowser) all in favor. 
 


